
I hope you all had a restful holiday break with family and friends. If you are like me, you wake
up every morning with a smile as you turn on the news. The liberal media distress over their
low ratings is a great testament to the American spirit of honesty, decency, and liberty that
has finally prevailed. Our votes showed that We the People are not fooled by their lies and
rhetoric, even as they continue to attack President Elect Trump.  Thank you to all our TFRW
clubs in Southeast Texas for electing our Republicans in your counties!
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We must keep that momentum of winning going. The Texas 89th Legislative begins January 14th, and we will have a new House Speaker.
We will keep reminding our Republican representatives (and the democrat representatives) that We the People are in charge. Good sound
conservative laws that support every citizen of Texas seem like a common sense request, but you never know what deals are going on
behind the scenes. 

The Council Board met at our Christmas luncheon and made some great plans for 2025. To finish out the 2024-2025 GHC Board term the
board voted to seat VP Finance and Financial Review Chair Nancy Radcliffe, Immediate Past President of Northwest Forest RW. Gail O’Neil,
member of Magic Circle RW was appointed as Historian. 

Mark your calendars for a fantastic “Original Nuts ‘N Bolts Workshop on Tuesday, February 18th at the Mendenhall Center in Houston.
Instructors include VP Legislation Jill Tate, VP Membership Corrine Miklosh, PAC Treasurer, Susan Friedrich, Awards Chair Patty Castilo,
District Director Debbie Roan, TFRW Hospitality Co-Chairs Elizabeth Walker and Susie Cintron, GHC Past President Sherry Peterson, GHC
Board officers Buckley Morlot, Renee Lunsford, Nancy Radcliffe, Laura Carlson and other very talented local and statewide TFRW leaders.
Thank you to our Nuts ‘N Bolts workshop committee led by Amy Byers, Elizabeth Walker and Betsy Kindred.

You don’t want to miss Nuts ‘N Bolts! Our Club Presidents will be recognized and receive their own set of flags, a GHC President’s pin and
the GHC 2025 President’s Handbook that day as well. Please register your club members now! It’s only $30 per person for the whole day
including lunch and materials. The form with QR code is in this newsletter. 

Because the Presidential Inauguration is January 20th, GHC will not have its general meeting on January 21. Many RW club members and
GHC board members will be attending President Trump’s inauguration in Washington DC. There will be a brief membership business
meeting  at the Nuts ‘N Bolts workshop on February 18th.

It is an honor to be working with your clubs again this year. I look forward to a BIG year with double membership for all your clubs. Invite
friends to join your club! 

We still have much to do, so let’s keep the momentum going! 

Tina Gibson GHCFRW President
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GHC Board Meeting
TFRW 1st Quarter Board Meeting
Inauguration Day
“Original” Nuts ‘N Bolts Workshop
GHC Board Meeting
TFRW Legislative Days & 2nd
Quarter Board Meeting
GHC Board Meeting

Mark Your Calendar
Jan 7
Jan 17 - 18
Jan 20
Feb 18
Mar 18
Mar 20 - 22

Apr 19

May 20
Jul 18 - 19
Aug 19
Sep 16
Sep 25 - 28
Oct 21
Oct 21 - 25

Nov 18

GHC General Meeting
TFRW 3rd Quarter Board Meeting
GHC Board Meeting
GHC General Meeting
NFRW Convention
GHC Board Meeting
TFRW Convention & 4th Quarter
Board Meeting
GHC General Meeting

What is Nuts ‘N Bolts?
Nuts ‘N Bolts is a regional workshop, training, and networking sessions. It is educational, while promoting
interaction of club members, and provides opportunities for open discussions on challenging or successful
experiences.

Who should attend Nuts ‘N Bolts?
All member club officers and their members. Your club needs to be a member of GHC for you to attend.

When is Nuts ‘N Bolts?
February 18, 2025 at 8:30am

Where is Nuts ‘N Bolts?
Trini Mendenhall Community Center, 1414 Wirt Road, Houston, TX 77055

How much is Nuts ‘N Bolts?
$30 check or $32 credit card. DEADLINE February 11, 2025

2







Amy Byers, Kingwood Area RW
vp-membership@ghcfrwpac.org

Membership

Member Club Dues are Due!

GHC has such an exciting year planned, but to have our great programs, we need you!
Here are some of the benefits for joining GHC:

Your 2025 dues are up for renewal. If you don’t have your Membership Club Dues Invoice page, 
Amy Byers can email them to you, or they can be found on our website at www.ghcfrwpac.org.

Mail the forms, along with your check for $30 (payable to GHCFRW PAC) to:
GHC

c/o Amy Byers
4851 W. Fork Bld.
Conroe TX 77304 5

Enjoy our speakers at our meetings and get ideas for your club meetings
Get to know your Republican Elected Officials and Candidates at Get out the Vote Rally
Become educated at The Original Nuts n’ Bolts
Share ideas with other clubs at Presidents luncheon
Socialize with like-minded individuals from different areas 
Voting privileges on council business

The Original Nuts n’ Bolts Meeting Republican Elected
Officials and Candidates

Amazing Speakers!

mailto:vp-membership@ghcfrwpac.org




Buckley Morlot, Magic Circle RW
vp-programs@ghcfrwpac.org

1st VP Programs
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GHC NOVEMBER GENERAL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS
At our November meeting, Dr. Jacquie Baly spoke about the 2024 election results and Representative Lacey Hull spoke to
members about the 89th Legislative Session. Then we had our business meeting were President Gibson, 1st Vice president
Buckley Morlot,  Recording Secretary Ronnye Cowell, Treasurer Lois Gremminger, Corresponding Secretary Susie Cintron,
Legislative Chair Renee Lunsford, and Historian SJ Swanson gave their reports. 

President, Tina Gibson First Vice President,
Buckley Morlot

Tina Gibson &
Dr. Jacquie Baly 

Dr. Jacquie Baly 

Club members enjoying the meeting! Amy Byers conducted
the roll call 

Corresponding Secretary,
Susie Cintron

Representative Lacey Hull

Recording Secretary,
Ronnye Cowell

Recognizing and thanking Waller
County RW President and

Veteran Dani Post

mailto:vp-membership@ghcfrwpac.org


Congratulations!
Congratulations to members for winning Texas trivia and  a farthest

travel attendee to the November meeting! 

THANK YOUTHANK YOU

Waller County RW

for bringing breakfast to GHC

November Meeting



GHC DECEMBER BOARD 
LUNCHEON
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November 19, 2024
Ronnye Cowell, Recording Secretary

GHCFRW Meeting Minutes

President Tina Gibson called the meeting to order at 10:05 AM.

The prayer and pledges were led by GHC Chaplain, Alicia Cantrell.

President Gibson recognized two elected officials in attendance at today’s meeting:Representative Lacey Hull and Piney Point
Mayor Aliza Dutt. She also thanked the Waller County RW club for providing the breakfast and refreshments for today’s
meeting. 

1st Vice President, Buckley Morlot introduced the guest speakers for today’s program. First, we heard from political consultant
Dr. Jacquie Baly who spoke about the 2024 election results. She shared information about trends she has been seeing with
Republican voters and pointed out demographic voter turnout changes occurring in races in Texas, Harris County, and Fort Bend
County. Dr. Baly pointed out this is the 1st time in 132 years that the Rio Grande Valley in Texas voted Republican. The second
speaker was Representative Lacey Hull who was recently reelected for her 3rd term in Texas House district 138. Representative
Hull spoke to members about the 89th Legislative Session which will begin on January 14th.  She mentioned priorities for this
legislative session being School Choice and School Funding and then spoke about legislation she is working on for the upcoming
session and the committees she works with in the legislature. 

Members were able to ask questions of both speakers and the information they provided to members was enlightening and
painted a positive outlook for the future of conservatives in Texas. 

Business Meeting

Vice President Amy Byers conducted the roll call of Member Clubs. Amy also mentioned the Original Nuts ‘n Bolts will be held
on February 18th. The cost will be $30 per person. Members can pay with a check, cash, or credit card. She needs forms
completed so she has a head count of which sessions members wish to attend. This year, we will have 3 meeting rooms which
allows members to get more material and training for club members. 

Recording Secretary, Ronnye Cowell, asked for any additions or corrections for the minutes from the September GHC meeting.
There were none given. A motion was made to accept the minutes as written by Sophia Mafrige and seconded by Marga
Matthews. The motion passed unanimously. 

Treasurer Lois Gremminger presented the Treasurer’s report. For the month of October 1-31, we had a beginning balance of
$17,863.28.Total income was $2,596.40 and expenses were $962.45. This leaves us with a current balance of $19,497.23. The
Treasurer’s report was approved as presented. 

President Gibson pointed out that we have so much to celebrate with our election results from November 5th. There are a few
recounts going on right now in Ft. Bend and Brazoria Counties. She thanked members for the Camp Hope donations which were
collected as members signed in this morning. Tina asked for any member who was recognized at the TFRW Tribute to Women
in October to please stand and be recognized. 2025 is a training year with TFRW and Nuts n Bolts will be our training for
members in February. The cost is $30 if paying by check and $32 if paying by credit card. 

President Gibson announced that GHC has a few officer vacancies for this next year. 3rd Vice President for Special Events, 4th
Vice President Finance and Historian will need to be appointed for 2025. If anyone is interested in being on the board, please let
her know. There will be a nominating committee elected at the September meeting to present an officer slate for election in
November for the next terms and this could be a good way to learn more about GHC and get involved. 

1st Vice President Buckley Morlot recognized and thanked Waller County RW President and Veteran Dani Post with a special
pin. Danny served in the Army. Buckley asked if there were any new members in attendance at today’s meeting. There being
none, she asked who traveled the farthest. Renee Lunsford traveled 2 hours and was given a gift card. Buckley then went
through some Texas trivia to give our more door prizes to those who knew the answer: Which US President was born in Texas?
What is known as the 8th wonder of the world? And what is the official mammal of Texas? Program is being worked on for
January and information will come out when they have been finalized. 
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Corresponding Secretary, Susie Cintron is beginning to work on the President’s Book with Amy Byers for the Nuts n Bolts in
February. 

Renee Lunsford, Legislative Chair, spoke about the advantages of being a member of GHC and a TFRW club.  Networking with
women across Texas and the USA, learning from speakers and getting to know and meet candidates. She mentioned the
upcoming Legislative Day with TFRW in March where members can learn how to get engaged int eh Legislative process.  She
encouraged members to attend this in March. President Gibson pointed out the date of Legislative Day will be March 20th. Cost
of the AT&T Center Hotel will be high, but she hopes many members will attend. 

President Gibson thanked Newsletter editor, Laura Carlson on a fabulous newsletter. She spotlighted each of our club members
who were recognized at the TFRW Tribute to Women and put each of their photos in the newsletter.

Historian SJ Swanson gave away a printed copy of the newsletter that Laura created. She spoke about the importance of passing
down history. She and Dana Kahn met with Jo Konan past President of GHC from 1993-94. Mrs. Conan donated her President’s
notebook to GHC and shared information about things that had occurred during her time as GHC President. One being a
luncheon with 1st Lady Barbara Bush that was held for members of GHC.SJ encouraged members to have their clubs donate
items so we can preserve and pass down all the wonderful things that have occurred in GHC over its history. 

SJ reported on January 1st, Harris County Judges will be sworn in at 11:00 AM at the 1910 Courthouse. The public is welcome to
attend but no politicking may occur in the courthouse. Fort Bend will have their judges sworn in at noon on January 1st. In the
2026 election, there will be 72 Judicial candidates on the ballot. She encouraged members to contact their county chair if they
are interested in running for an office.

TFRW will be publishing a book for their 70th anniversary and President Tina Gibson and Historian SJ Swanson have been
working on writing a section on Greater Houston Council. The book will be sold at the TFRW Convention in October 2025. 

Hospitality Chair Joyce Chambers thanked Waller County RW for providing breakfast and snacks for this morning’s meeting.
Their buffet display honors Veterans and include a replica of the Tomb to the Unknown Soldier. Please let Joyce know if your
club is interested in bringing refreshments next year.

President Gibson announced that Wendy Lojo came and left during our meeting. She is the new District Director for Senator
Joan Huffman.

Announcements:

Ronnye Cowell announced that TFRW will reduce the cost of Legislative Day due to the cost of the host hotel and other
hotels being up for attendees. 
Fort Bend RW will be celebrating their 50th Anniversary on December 4th. Other dates are on the calendar. If you want to
attend the Inauguration in Washington DC, contact your congressman. 
Our next meeting will be January 21st. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:47 AM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ronnye Cowell
GHC Recording Secretary



Greater Houston
Council Clubs News
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GHC Member Club Meetings

Monday

Tuesday

Thursday

Friday

Saturday

Wednesday

Week 1 Week 2 Week 3 Week 4

Brazosport RW
6:00 pm

Lake Jackson
Central Library

Northshore RW 
10:45am

Bentwater
Country Club

Clear Creek RW 
11:30 pm La Brisa Mexican

Grill, 501 N. Wesley Dr

Angleton RW
10:30 am 
Brazoria
County

Courthouse
West Annex

Montgomery
County RW 

11:30 am
River Plantation

Golf Club

Bay Area RW
11 am

Bay Oaks
Country Club

Ft. Bend RW 
11:15 am

Los Gallitos, 3385 State
Hwy 6

Village RW 
11 am

Houston Racquet Club

Great State RW 
7:00 pm

St. Peter Fellowship
Hall

Magic Circle RW 
11:30 am

Maggiano’s Post Oak

Walker County
RW 

11:00 am
Gibbs Hall

The Woodlands
RW 

11:30 am
The Woodlands

Country Club

Galveston RW 
11:30 am

San Luis Hotel

Kingwood Area RW 
11:00 am Oakhurst Golf Club

Lake Conroe 
Area RW 

11:30 am Walden Yacht Club

Tomball RW 
7:00 pm Call for location

Northwest Forest RW 
11:30 am

Shirley Acres
Waller County RW 

6:30 pm
Hempstead Recreation

Center
Cy-Fair RW 

11:00 am Hyatt Place, 19813
NW Fwy

E. Montgomery RW 
6:00 pm Bull Sallas Sr Center
Texas Tea Party RW 

6:00 pm Los Reyes Mexican
Restaurant

RW of Yoakum
 noon

City of Yoakum
Community Center

Liberty Belles RW 
11:30am /5:30pm

Panorama Village Golf
Club

Golden Triangle RW 
11:30 am MCM Elegante

Hotel

Memorial W RW
11:00 am Los Tios Mexican

Needville RW
6:00 pm 14234 Buffalo St

Baytown RW 
6:30 pm Luby’s, 1201 W.

Baker Rd
RW of Katy 

11:00 am Palacio Maria
West Pearland RW 

6:30 pm 

Note - Some clubs do not meet during the summer or change the date due to Holidays. It is recommend to check
the clubs website and RSVP



Fort Bend Republican Women

Fort Bend Republican Women celebrated their 50th Anniversary with an end of year gala at Sugar Creek Country Club,
honoring the Past Presidents. A brief 50 year history of FBRW accomplishments in Fort Bend County with memorabilia,
a photo show and a Pass the Elephant game were highlights of the evening. A congratulatory letter from TFRW
President Zena Warren was read by TFRW District Director Tina Gibson and presented to President Kim Icenhower.

Pictured are Angela Bushnell was the Gala Mistress of Ceremonies and Immediate Past President, Kim Icenhower
President, TFRW Tribute honoree Marie Moffett, and officer installation led by Judge Christopher Morales. 

Past Presidents in attendance were Betty Adams, Pat Hebert, Karen McCarter, Yvonne Ramsey, Linda Howell, Tina
Gibson, Marilyn Davis, Kristin Tassin and Angela Bushnell.



Northwest Forest Republican Women

What a spectacular way for NWFRW to end 2024 with a remarkable Christmas Extravaganza! On
December 9th, over 150 members and guests entered Shirley Acres that had been transformed into a
winter wonderland. Local musician, Ben Miller, gave a delightful performance of Christmas songs,
including group singing and active participation. Dan Simons, the Republican candidate for Harris
County District Attorney in November, appeared as the SURPRISE SANTA, having pictures made with
individuals and groups. A great time was had by all! Members brought bears for the Precinct 4
Constables to distribute to children in stressful situations. NWFRW invites you to join this dynamic
group of Republican women and enlightened gentlemen for 2025. Go to
www.northwestforestrepublicanwomen.org for information about membership. 



Lake Conroe Republican Women

The Lake Conroe Area RW have been busy this last month of 2024. 

January 16th we kick off the 2025 year welcoming the Chief of Police and Fire Chief of Montgomery to
discuss the Smart911 app.

On December 4th, our LCARW President Brandie
Gonzales addressed the Teenage Republican Club at
Lake Creek High School about the characteristics of
being a good conservative among their peers.
Carole Parsons, the National Motto Chair, presented
small framed In God We Trust posters to all in
attendance. LCARW has delivered over 700 posters
to elected officials and school classrooms upon
request.

December 5th was a fun night to let loose and
celebrate a victorious election year. Rhonda
Kadlubar planned a great event with Christmas
Karaoke and door prizes at April Sound Country
Club. Judge John Hafley was a big hit performing
three solos and a few ensembles and duets
entertaining all. Members brought donations to
support the local charity Mosaics of Mercy.

The LCARW Community Engagement Chair Mariliese Stripling
adopted a light pole at Cedar Brake Park in Montgomery, decorating
it in a patriotic theme of "Make Christmas Great Again". A sign of
President Donald Trump adorned with a Santa hat with a QR code to
our website was an attention getter. We did not win any of the
decorating categories, but had many thumbs up by those passing by. 





Walker County Republican Women

Stockings sent to Germany for Active Military 

Welcoming our Christmas
Guests President Renee

Lunsford and husband Kevin

Honoring WCRW past Presidents 

Special entertainment Dr. Audrey Young
and husband Reverend Scott Moore

WCRW sponsored College
Republicans 



2024-2025
Elected Officers

Directory

President
Tina Gibson
Fort Bend RW
president@ghcfrwpac.org

1st VP Programs
Buckley Morlot
Magic Circle RW
vp-programs@ghcfrwpac.org

2nd VP Membership & 
Nuts ‘N Bolts Co-Chair
Amy Byers
Kingwood Area RW
vp-membership@ghcfrwpac.org

OFFICERS
4th VP Finance
Nancy Radcliffe
Northwest Forest RW
vp-finance@ghcfrwpac.org

Recording Secretary
Ronnye Cowell
Magic Circle RW
recording-secretary@ghcfrwpac.org

Corresponding Secretary
Susan Cintron
Clear Creek RW
corresponding-secretary@ghcfrwpac.org

Treasurer & Budget Chair
Lois Gremminger
Fort Bend RW
treasurer@ghcfrwpac.org

Immediate Past President &
Parliamentarian
Sophia Mafrige
Magic Circle RW
past-president@ghcfrwpac.org

STANDING COMMITTEE CHAIRS
Bylaws
Debbie Cupples
Memorial West RW
bylaws@ghcfrwpac.org

Campaign Activities
Gayla Baker
Brazosport RW
campaign-activities@ghcfrwpac.org

Liaison to County Chairs
Emely McHattie
Magic Circle RW
county-chair-liaison@ghcfrwpac.org

Legislation
Renee Lunsford
Walker County RW
legislation@ghcfrwpac.org

Newsletter
Laura Carlson
Magic Circle RW
newsletter@ghcfrwpac.org

Public Relations
Mary Sage
Magic Circle RW
public-relations@ghcfrwpac.org

SPECIAL COMMITTEES
Club President Liaison
Marga Matthews
Baytown RW
club-president-liaison@ghcfrwpac.org

Historian
Gail O’Neill
Magic Circle RW
historian@ghcfrwpac.org

Hospitality 
Joyce Chambers
Kingwood Area RW
hospitality@ghcfrwpac.org

Advisor to President
Carolyn Hodges
Village RW
president-advisor@ghcfrwpac.org

Chaplain
Alicia Cantrell
Magic Circle RW
chaplain@ghcfrwpac.org

GOTV Chair
Elizabeth Hanson Walker
Fort Bend RW
gotv@ghcfrwpac.org

Protocol
Betsy Kindred
West Pearland RW
protocol@ghcfrwpac.org

Social Media
Michelle Martin
Lake Conroe Area RW
social-media@ghcfrwpac.org

Speakers Bureau
Carmen Crenshaw
Magic Circle RW
speakers-bureau@ghcfrwpac.org

TFRW/NFRW Liaison
Alice Melancon
Montgomery County RW
tfrw-liaison@ghcfrwpac.org

Nuts ‘N Bolts Co-Chair
Amy Byers
Kingwood Area RW
nuts-n-bolts-1@ghcfrwpac.org

Nuts ‘N Bolts Co-Chair
Betsy Kindred
West Pearland RW
nuts-n-bolts-2@ghcfrwpac.org
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Bay Area RW
Debra Risinger

Baytown RW
Denise Pratt

Cy Fair RW
Kay Smith

Ft. Bend RW
Kim Icenhower

Brazosport
RW

Diane Rinn

Clear Creek
RW

Della Brown

Kingwood
Area RW

Kathleen Jordan

Lake Conroe
Area RW

Brandie Lopez

Magic Circle
RW

Bridget Wade

RW Club of
Katy

Lauren Heese

Montgomery
County RW
Virginia Miller

Village RW
Joanie Bain

Waller
County RW

Cassandra Posey

West
Pearland RW

Liz Sitta
Texas Tea
Party RW

Venita Odom

Walker
County RW

Renee Lunsford

The
Woodlands RW
Jessica Steinmann

Needville RW
Beverly Stricker

NW Forest
RW

Nancy Radcliffe

North Shore
RW

Leigh Billingsley

Liberty Belles
RW

Charlotte Belin

Golden
Triangle RW

Elaine Henderson

Memorial
West RW

Mary
Sergesketter

RW of 
Yoakum Area

Diana Hawes

Galveston
RW

Sylvia Horne

Angleton RW
Velma Pery

GREATER HOUSTON COUNCIL CLUBS AND PRESIDENTS 2024

East
Montgomery  
County RW
Holly Juneau
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Great State
Republicans
Lorena Kanak



Political advertising paid for by GHCFRW. Lois Gremminger, Treasurer, ‪7941 Katy Freeway, #272 Houston, TX 77024. Contributions
are not federal tax deductible as charitable contributions. Corporate Contributions are not permitted. This is not an endorsement of
GHCFRW, its President, or its Campaign Activities Chair, only candidate information to help you make an informed decision and get

involved with the candidate of your choice. Copyright © 2025 by Greater Houston Council of Federated Republican Women. All
Rights Reserved.

Greater Houston Council of
Federated Republican Women

Website:GHCFRWpac.org tfrw.org

If you have any articles or information you would like to add to the GHC newsletter please contact
Laura Carlson at laura@lbltravel.com 

Support GHC Leadership
Training with your donation


